TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR FEBRUARY 20, 2014
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on February 20, 2014
Members Present: Chris Macek, John Taylor, Noah Grunberg
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill, Joe Palmeri, Lowell Laporte, Michael Parry
Guests: John Wheeler, representing the Planning Board
Clerk John Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:16 p.m. 

Noah said that the Town Clerk had duly sworn him in as a ZBA Alternate.
The approval of both the January 9 and January 23 meeting minutes was tabled.
The mail consisted of emails - an email from Ann Louise Burdett, which will be referred to the Building Inspector; an email from Joe Palmeri regarding proposed wind turbine regulations; an email from Polly French, which was tabled until the next meeting; and an email requesting plans for the Dragon Hill site.
New Business: 

Premises Use Wind Energy System Bylaw. John Wheeler of the Planning Board said that his Board had held a public hearing on the bylaw and was given some suggestions. He came to the meeting seeking input from the ZBA.

The proposed bylaw contains a two-level process. Level one is compliance approval, which would be allowed by right if a project met specifications. Level two would be a Special Permit process.

The Board discussed the proposed bylaw for three hours. It was felt that the portion of the bylaw allowing the SPGA to waive certain requirements was too broad and was already addressed in the Zoning Bylaws. The Board questioned section 17.5.5 concerning the Board of Health enforcing noise and flicker and thought the wording should be changed from "enforce" to "monitor." The Board also noted that the compliance review portion of the proposed bylaw had no requirement for a public hearing or a specified timeline.
The Board said in order to do compliance approval, specific measurements of height, setbacks, power output and noise would be needed. It was felt that if the compliance review were strict enough it could work. It was noted that Joe Palmeri's email indicated that he was not in favor of compliance review. 
The consensus of those present at the meeting was that the ZBA would support the two-tiered process if the minimum impact review process were more limiting. For example, maximum height not to exceed 100 feet; set backs from property boundaries should be at least three times the height of the structure and setbacks from and inhabited dwelling should be six times the height of the structure; and the required sound study should meet the requirements of bylaw section 17.5.3.

The waiver procedure should involve only the submission requirements. It would not be in the public good to waive height or noise requirements.

The ZBA recommends the removal of bylaw section 17.12.

Chris made the observation that it was illogical to limit the kilowatts produced by a premises wind system, which defeats the purpose of generating extra renewable energy. 

Sign Bylaw. It was the consensus of the members present that the changes made to the sign bylaw by the Planning Board were acceptable. The Planning Board will hold a public hearing on the sign bylaw on March 12.
The question was raised as to whether alternate members can have a vote at meetings if a quorum is otherwise not available. John will check this with Town Counsel and also ask if the ZBA can decide how best to use its alternates.

At 10:25 p.m. the Clerk declared the meeting closed.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

Document List:
Minutes of January 9
Minutes of January 23

Draft of the Premises Use Wind Energy System Bylaw

Email from Ann Louise Burdett

Email from Joe Palmeri

Email from Polly French

Email request for Dragon Hill site plans

Draft changes, as submitted to the Planning Board, of the sign bylaw
